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D.C. Fly-In Contingent Hits the Hill
After an 18-hour work day with a combined 70 hours of walking
and 40 security check-points, the Port Authority’s D.C. Fly-In
contingent deserves a hearty, “Thanks!”

The 10-person contingent met with
Congressman Pat Tiberi and
Congressman Steve Stivers in addition
to staff of eight other Capitol Hill
offices among the Ohio Delegation.
Joining the Port Authority customers,
board, and staff were County
Commissioner Rick Black, County

Treasurer Olivia Parkinson, and Heath Mayor Mark Johns.

The agenda was to talk about the future of the Aerospace Center
with the Ground-Based Strategic Deterrent and modernization of
the Air Force Primary Standards Lab.

GO TO: Facebook.com/OhioPortAuthority

Entrance Upgrades Underway
The west and east side entrances
to the Boeing Building will be
getting a refresh.  CS
Construction of Newark started
on the west façade earlier this
week.  Also among the over $1
million worth of capital projects
underway at the Aerospace Center are site redevelopment of the
former Metrology Building and a major roof replacement. The
truck loop road was recently opened with the vistor parking lot not
far behind.

GO TO: HNLCPA.com/projects

New Maps Are Here
With changes in parking lots and truck routes on the campus, new

maps have been published to direct visitors.  The
Base Campus maps are online on the Port
Authority website. As past visitors know, GPS
doesn’t always know how to find this place.
Bring a map with you!

GO TO: HNLCPA.com/guide


